COMHAIRLE CONTAE ÁTHA CLIATH THEAS
SOUTH DUBLIN COUNTY COUNCIL


MEETING OF SOUTH DUBLIN COUNTY COUNCIL

Monday, June 13, 2011

Headed Item No. 4(c) (i)   

REPORT OF THE MEETING OF THE TRANSPORTATION 
STRATEGIC POLICY COMMITTEE  
HELD ON THURSDAY 19th MAY, 2011
1.
Confirmation of Minutes

On the proposal of Councillor T. Ridge, seconded by Councillor P. Cosgrave, the Minutes of the meeting of the Transportation Strategic Policy Committee held on 25th November 2010 were confirmed and approved as a true record and signed by the Cathaoirleach.

2. HGV Restrictions in South Dublin County Council Area
A report on the proposed School time weight restriction on Newcastle Road was presented to the Committee. 

A discussion took place on the implementation of the School Time Ban and the power of the Council in relation to the provision or removal of same. The safety of school children is a priority and the range of safety measures already in place were noted. 
A discussion arose in relation to the An Bord Pleanala decision on the Outer Ring Road and the Council’s powers in relation to the removal of the existing weight limit on this road and related signage.  Preliminary legal advice from the Law Agent is such that there is no impediment to the Council imposing or removing weight restrictions. It was agreed to discuss this matter further with the Law Agent and present a report to the Council.  The impacts of HGV restrictions on schools on the alternative routes together with the impact on the economic welfare of the County were also discussed.
Following contributions from Councillors W. Lavelle, E. Tuffy, P. Cosgrove, T. Ridge, C. Jones, Dr. Kevin Farrell and Mr. Tom Newton, Mr. J. McLoughlin, Senior Engineer, and Mr. J. Walsh, Director, responded to the queries raised  the Report was NOTED.

3. Report on  Strategic Support towards Business Development and Survival

The Committee discussed and NOTED the report.

4. Report on Winter Gritting 

A Report was presented by Mr. T. O’Grady, Senior Engineer.
A discussion took place on a possible pilot scheme for estates and footpaths.

Guidelines for assistance to businesses and the public in dealing with inclement weather are being prepared by the Council and these will be furnished as soon as they are finalised. 

Following contributions from the Committee, the report was NOTED.
5. Report on Improvement to Rail Service for Clondalkin

The report was NOTED.
6. Workshop on Warrants for Pedestrian Crossings

A report on the current position in relation to the provision of Pedestrian facilities was presented.
Following discussion, it was agreed that a workshop would be arranged. Members of the Committee are to indicate their willingness to participate in such a workshop and the Council is to examine possible alternative options to the warrant system already in operation.

7. A.O.B.
It was Noted there was no business under this heading.
